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SUBJECT/TITLE
Open meetings, records training

SPONSOR
Representative Derrick Graham

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 General government

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing
X
Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

HB 513 creates a new section of KRS Chapter 65 requiring all newly elected local officials to receive training related to the Kentucky Open Meetings and Open Records laws. The Kentucky Department for Local Government (DLG) will be responsible for overseeing the training, including scheduling and locations for the training.
FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of HB 513 on local governments is indeterminable. The measure requires that all newly elected local officials attend and complete training on the Kentucky Open Meetings and Open Records laws. Officials are to take the training again every four years if elected to the same or new office. The measure permits local governments to reimburse newly elected local officials for the costs of the training. The bill requires that the salary or per diem of the elected official is to be suspended until the office holder completes the training as required, on notification by the DLG. Funds to be withhold as a result of the failure of the official to undertake the training shall be forfeited and are non recoverable regardless of the completion of the training by the official, according to the bill.

The measure does not specify how long the training is to last, such as whether it will be a few hours, a full day or more. It appears from the bill that the cost of the training will fall on local governments, but the measure indicates that "reimbursement for these training costs shall be at the discretion of the local legislative body." Aside from the actual time needed for the training itself, there probably will be some travel costs in getting to and from the training sites.

Costs of the Open Meetings-Open Records training may be mitigated somewhat because newly elected officials are given the opportunity now for training offered by the Kentucky Association of Counties (KACo), Kentucky League of Cities, and area development districts under the auspices of the DLG. Perhaps the training required under the bill could be worked into the current training. But newly elected officials are not required to attend the current training.
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